Dental Care Plan

"As your Ontario Blue Cross representative I am pleased to add my personal welcome, and look forward to serving you along with the many others in this region already enjoying the protection of a variety of Blue Cross Plans."

These employees and their families have good reason to smile... they now have the benefits of the Blue Cross dental care plan. Everyone agrees that good teeth are important to good health. This Blue Cross dental plan covers group subscribers for dental services such as examinations, fillings and x-rays, treatment of gum problems, root canal therapy and other special treatments.



ox 5000,

U.C.W. ELECT OFFICERS

Mrs. Beth Macadam presided at the regular meeting of the United Church Women on January 3rd. Rev. Brian Bigelow conducted the election of officers. The new slate are: President - Mrs. Beth Macadam, First Vice - Mrs. Lillian Christie, Second Vice - Mrs. Bern Jacomb, Secretary - Mrs. Margaret Spillane, Treasurer - Gwen Hadley, Card Secretary Mrs. Margie Smith.

Following the meeting there was an exchange of gifts

and games.

The next meeting will be on February 7th. A congregational Meeting will take place on January 21st at 7:30 p.m. in the Church Hall.

LADIES AUXILIARY ELECT OFFICERS

The Ladies Auxiliary to the Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 109, held their regular meeting on January 9th with Judy Davis presiding. Wendy Martin read the minutes and Rena Ross gave financial statement. Reports were given by Membership, Sick and Visiting, Sports and Social Conveners. The annual Sweetheart Bonspiel will be held on Saturday, February 10th. Dates were set for the annual Penny Auction to be held on Sunday, April 29th, and the Annual Birthday Party on May 5th, 1979.

The new executive for 1979 are as follows - Past Preident, Georgina Davis; President, Judy Davis; Ist Vice
Bobby Winters; 2nd Vice, Daryl Davis; Secretary, Wendy
Martin; Treasurer, Rena Ross; Warden, Brenda Harper;
Assistant Warden, Charlotte Miller; Executive Committee,
Colleen Gauthier, Beth Macadam, Nean McKenna, Joyce Richar
-dson and Georgina Davis. The new Phoning Committee are
Addie Beaulieu, Lillian Christie, Earline Johnson and Ann
Condie.

The meeting was followed by an exchange of gifts, the lunch committee for February are Jackie Sopel, Judy Bryson and Ann Condie.

GORDON:

Funeral Services for Mr. George (Pont) Gordon, age 68 who passed away in hospital on Monday, January 8th, 1979 were conducted in St. Andrew's United Church, Schreiber on Wednesday, January 10th, by Rev. Brian Bigelow.

Hon. Jack Stokes gave the Eulogy, soloist was Mrs. Eva Gordon, who sang "How Great Thou Art", other hymns chosen were "The Lord is My Shepherd", "In The Garden,

"Beside the Cross". Ushers were Pat McKenna and Tony Figlioemni. Honorary Pallbearers were Bill D'Arcy, Reg Bailey, Russ Macadam, John Spillane, Pidge Weaver and Pat Guina. Active Pallbearers were Jack Gordon, Norman Lemieux, Vic Costa, Andy Miller, Bob Weaver and Clyde Gordon.

Mr. Gordon was born in Edinburgh, Scotland. He. was a former Conductor with the C.P.R., retiring in 1975, he was a member of the Oddfellows and a Board Member of St. Andrew's United Church.

Survived by his wife Myrtle, daughter Glorie, (Mrs. W. Miller) Terrace Bay and son Clayton of Schreiber. Also survived by his grandchildren Rhonda and Gordon Miller; brothers Alex of Schreiber and Dr. John Gordon of Minneapolis, Minn. Predeceased by his sister Mime in 1974.

Among those attending from out-of-town were: Dr. John and Colleen Gordon, Minneapolis, Minn.; Mr. and Mrs. Earl Cameron, Sault Ste. Marie; Jack and Crystal Gordon, Pidge and Marg Weaver, Mrs. Pat Costall, Mrs. Bonnie Costa, Mrs. E. Prinselaar and son, all of Thunder Bay, Bob and Joan Weaver and Mrs. Dora Weaver of Terrace Bay.